
Ms Brendmoen, 
I am writing to you to state my opposition to the above project. I have spoken at planning meetings and 
I have written to Ms. Noecker stating my objections. I do not want to waste you by restating them here. 
My objections were based on the existing ambience of Grand Ave and the zoning measures for which 
the developers were seeking variances. I am requesting that you vote in opposition to the existing 
project because it does not serve the area or it’s community. 
Thank you, 
Nancy Vanderheider 
1075 Ashland Avenue 
St. Paul, MN 
55104 
6127237773 
 
PS. You might remember me from the old Midway Y desk! Early mornings. 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 


